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Estimate of Fiscal Impact 
 FY 2017-18 FY 2018-19 
State Expenditure 

General Fund $0 $0 
Other and Federal $0 $0 
Full-Time Equivalent Position(s) 0.00 0.00

State Revenue 
General Fund $0 $0 
Other and Federal $0 $0 

Local Expenditure $0 $0 
Local Revenue $0 $0 

 
Fiscal Impact Summary 
This bill would have no expenditure impact on the General Fund, Federal Funds, or Other Funds. 
The Department of Health and Environmental Control already maintains the prescription 
monitoring program. The Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation has procedures in 
place to verify that educational requirements are completed by license applicants. The provisions 
of this bill primarily impact prescribers of controlled substances. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced February 22, 2017 
State Expenditure 
This bill requires practitioners authorized to prescribe controlled substances, or their delegate, to 
review a patient’s controlled substance prescription history, maintained in the prescription 
monitoring program, before issuing a prescription for a Schedule II controlled substance. 
Consultations between practitioner and delegate must be recorded in the patient’s medical 
record. Exceptions to this review requirement are allowed for treating hospice-certified patients 
or patients in a skilled nursing facility, for chronic pain treatment under certain circumstances, 
and for supplies of less than five days. An exception is also allowed when treatment is 
imperative and the practitioner is unable to access the prescription monitoring program, provided 
that this situation is documented in the patient’s medical record. Violations of the review 
requirements are to be reported to the appropriate board for disciplinary action. 
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The bill requires dentists, optometrists, physician assistants, podiatrists, and pharmacists to 
complete at least two hours of continuing education related to the approved procedures for 
prescribing and monitoring controlled substances listed in Schedules II, III, and IV. 
 
Department of Health and Environmental Control. The department reports that this bill 
would have no expenditure impact on the General Fund, Federal Funds, or Other Funds as the 
agency already maintains the prescription monitoring program. The primary impact of this bill is 
on practitioners prescribing controlled substances who must comply with the new requirements. 
 
Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation. The department reports that this bill would 
have no expenditure impact on the General Fund, Federal Funds, or Other Funds as regulatory 
procedures are already in place that would allow the various boards to verify that the educational 
requirements imposed by the bill have been completed by licensees. 

State Revenue 
N/A 

Local Expenditure 
N/A 

Local Revenue 
N/A 
 
 


